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The Yellow Dog Project

The next meeting of the DKC membership 
will take place on Monday, May 20, 2013.  
Please join us at 7:00p for a potluck dinner, 
and furry friends are welcome at 7:30p.

There is no program, as the new slate 
of officers will be elected.  See more 
information on p. 6.

Upcoming Meeting

[Laura Simpson, care2.com, http://tinyurl.
com/b5ehgjd October 9, 2012]  Anyone who 
has ever had an infirmed, unsocial or elderly 
dog is going to love The Yellow Dog Project, 
a global movement for parents of dogs that 
need space. The concept 
behind it is quite simple.  
If you see a dog with a 
yellow ribbon or other 
items tied to its leash, 
that signifies a dog who 
needs space and you 
should not attempt to 
pet the dog or bring 
your own dog over for a 
greeting.  Now here’s an 
idea that’s long overdue.

The Yellow Dog Project 
has now made its mark 
in 45 countries and 
educational materials 
have been translated 
into 12 languages. Fans 
are calling it, “Brilliant” 
and “The best thing 
to happen since the 
invention of the leash!”

Recently, I was walking 
my two dogs on some 
trails behind the local 
elementary school.  I 
go there because of 
the open fields and 
because few people 
come through the area 
in the evening.  My 
dogs need space. I have an elderly Labrador 
with laryngeal paralysis (a condition which 
inhibits a dog’s ability to breath when he is 
warm or excited).  It’s very important to keep 
him calm, and with my mid-sized terrier 
mix boinging alongside him, I already have 
my hands full in keeping the walks safe for 
both of them.  But then along comes a man 
with absolutely no boundaries. As he made 

a bee-line for us I hollered out, “Please don’t 
bring your dog over.”  His response was, 
“Don’t worry he’s friendly.”  And with that 
he let go of his dog’s leash and says, “Go get 
em!”



The Yellow Dog Project (cont from p. 1)

Obedience and Rally Trials are July 13-14, 2013, at NetSports 
in Morrisville.  Judges are Karen Anderson, Chris Cornell, and 
Linda Scanlon!  All the optional and non-regular obedience 
classes will be offered, including Brace and Team.  There will 
again be a match Friday evening, July 12.  The premium is 
available on the DKC website.

	 -- Jan Gray

July Obedience and Rally Trials
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MARK YOUR CALENDARS!  Our annual yard sale is planned 
for July 20, with RECEIVING, SET UP & PRICING on 7/18 
and 7/19.  If you are doing any Spring Cleaning, please save 
your donations to the yard sale for us.  As a reminder, we take 
almost anything other than clothing and live furry creatures.  
Electrical items should be in safe working order.  Yard/garden 
items, kitchen items, sheets/linens, camping equipment, games 
for all ages, books, puzzles, animal training items, crates, hats, 
belts, scarves, jewelry, furniture....you name it and we will take 
it.  However, we do ask that the items come into the building 
minus spiders/bugs and such.  We price the items, so all you  
have to do is get them to us.  Watch for more info closer to the 
date.  If you would like to help with set up, please let me know.  
It is a service, and we have fun.  Thanks!

	 -- Sharon Pitz

Yard Sale

Hey Guys!!  The club really needs your support for the trophies 
for our July Obedience trials.  Please check out the classes 
being offered on the sign up sheet on p. 7!!!  As you can see, 
we are offering every imaginable class that AKC has available 
right now!!  Let me know what you want to sponsor:  by e-mail, 
phone or snail mail.  We will be offering nice rosettes and very 
useful, functional, fun items as prizes!  Please help keep DKC’s 
reputation alive as having great Obedience trials with super 
prizes!!  Huge thanks to those who have already offered to 
sponsor a class or classes & those who have paid already!!  I 
know some of you offered...but you know I have a hard time 
deciding which class to pick for you!!....Please take another 
look & let me know what class you want!!  I know that I have 
problems with the DKC e-mail facility...so I will get some help 
by having others send this also...Sorry if you get this more than 
once!!   Again....Thank you for your support!!  Payments can 
be mailed to:  Denise McDonald, PO Box 50, Rougemont, NC  
27572   (919-886-9842 ).

	 -- Denise McDonald

Now here I am holding the hand of a small child and balancing 
two leashes in my hand, trying not to let the dogs tangle or to 
allow my elderly dog to get any sort of additional stimulation, 
and this dog comes at us like a bowling ball.  As expected, it 
was a mess.  My two dogs got tangled around one another.  My 
older dog felt threatened and the oncomer snapped at him.  My 
daughter was frightened and this guy just casually saunters over 
with no regard for the fall out.  I had to ask him two more times 
to please move away with his dog before he finally understood.  
By that time, my elderly dog was gasping for air and I had to 
kneel on the ground with him for a full 15 minutes before he 
could recover.

These days we have a yellow bandana tied around both leashes 
and look forward to the day when this concept is widely 
embraced by the pet loving community.  You can visit http://
www.theyellowdogproject.com.

This news has been brought to you by The Great Animal Rescue 
Chase tournament of heroes.

There was no program as the meeting was followed by a 
fundraiser for the Veterinary School Research Endowment.

The Meeting was called to order at 7:45 pm. 

The Minutes of the March meeting were approved.

There were no reports from the Recording or Corresponding 
Secretaries.

Treasurer’s Report: the Treasurer reported the current account 
balances.

The Recording Secretary read the proposed slate of new officers:

President:  	 Dee Wallis
Vice President:  	 Anne Fitzgibbon
Treasurer: 	 Linda Wozniak
Board Members:  	George Abell and Roger Akers 

There were no nominations from the floor.

Membership: Three new full members were unanimously 
voted in:  Dale & Robert Wisniewski, and Jane White.  Previous 
candidate member, Caroline Niblock, was reinstated as 
candidate member.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:50 pm.

	 -- Respectfully submitted, Gillian Goodacre

Minutes from Members’ Meeting, April 15, 2013



The DKC Spring Agility Trial has finished up and now comes 
the time when it falls on Anne and me to thank everyone for 
their help – almost an impossible task.  If we’ve omitted you, 
we apologize because we have really appreciated each effort that 
was made. 

Thanks to:
•	 Ann Carter and Roger Akers for too many things to list – 

they were always there with a helping hand, positive attitude, 
and a strong back;

•	 Mary Whorton for taking charge of the timers and  new 
displaceable tire and making certain they were all operating 
perfectly – also to Mary for giving up her time for a “timer 
and tire tutorial;”

•	 Jan Gray for giving up her time for a FAST equipment 
tutorial and volunteering all day on Saturday;

•	 Marcia Stedman for the best workers’ raffle ever, getting the 
cakes for Saturday, and assistance in getting grass-mowing 
estimates;

•	 Maria Walker for getting Roxboro hotel information, and 
along with Lew, managing garbage and recycling, and 
providing hard labor and a great attitude;

•	 Sallie Redding for her great course building and lots of 
volunteering;

•	 Karen Stewart for getting new and exciting vendors and 
giving us lots of great ideas;

•	 George and Emilie Beglane for trailer loading and 
unloading, tent set-up, sawdust retrieval, pizza purchase, and 
always being there to see that things got done;

•	 Denise McDonald for great worker coordination – Karl 
Blakely was super impressed with our workers;

•	 Pat Wallace for providing the best workers snacks ever, 
transportation and drinks for the judge, and a wonderful 
positive attitude;

•	 Gillian Goodacre for judge transportation and lots of great 
suggestions;

•	 Cathy and Scott Wells for cleaning the barn, providing 
wonderful lunches, and for assistance in getting grass 
mowing estimates;

•	 Laura Boyce and Emmett Wiggins for trailer loading and 
unloading, working in the classes, and an emergency run to 
Whole Foods;

•	 Sharon Pitz for helping us understand what was needed 
from the building, checking the Port-johns, trailer loading 
and unloading, and lots of other small things too numerous 
to list;

•	 Tracy Fletcher for providing us with information on how to 
repair the dogwalk and  the best  Agility Trial Chair checklist 
– without it we would have been lost;

•	 Lois Schultz for working tirelessly in the classes and helping 
with trailer loading and unloading;

•	 Betsy King for organizing the Team competition and getting 
the team prizes;

•	 Peggy Schmidt for compiling the statistics for the Team 
competition, giving out their awards, and lots of volunteering;

•	 DKC members too numerous to name who volunteered to 
work in the classes;

•	 Thomas Givens for getting more spare batteries, lots of help, 
and not laughing at our stupid mistakes;

•	 And last, but not least, to the DKC Board for having faith in 
us.

	 -- Anne Fitzgibbon and Anne Truesdale

Hey Guys!  Thank you so much for all the work that all of you 
did for the three days of Agility trials this past weekend at the 
Harris Road property!!  All of you out did yourselves as usual!!  
It really is unusual for a Club that is active in so many venues 
…to have everyone pull together and put on such  a huge 
event…. and we have been doing this at this site for 20 years!!!  
THANK YOU ALL …A Big Pat on the Back to all of you!!  
Special thanks to those who came out 1, 2 or all 3 days… and 
to those who came out & were not even showing or participate 
in the sport!!  Woo Yoo to Lois Schultz who worked just 
about all day on Saturday and didn’t even get in the trial that 
day!  As she says…”It is the second best seat in the house when 
you volunteer…The Judge has the best seat!!”   We need this 
attitude passed on as these days …way too many in the sport 
do not feel that they need to help…Trials just happen for their 
convenience!  It is great to know that none of our club members 
have this attitude and don’t pass this attitude on to anyone!! 
 
And huge congratulations to Anne & Anne for co-chairing 
this event and getting an initiation by fire..errr and/or 
tornado!!  Ya’ll did great!!  Thank you, Thank you, Thank you!!! 
 
	 -- Denise McDonald
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Thank Yous from the Spring Agility Trial

I’d like to add our appreciation to everyone for carrying off 
yet another great trial.  In particular, Scott and I want to give 
a big THANKS to Roger Akers and Lew Walker for digging 
the trench in front of the barn so the rain had somewhere to go 
other than inside!  Also, Beth Dixon is the on-site manager and 
she was very instrumental in getting the barn cleaned out so 
we could use it.  We went out there with tools for cleaning and 
digging, only to find that the hard work had already been done.  
We will miss that place!

	 -- Cathy and Scott Wells 



How to Know When It’s Time to Euthanize Your Pet
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[Dr. Andy Roark, vetstreet.com, April 22, 2013]  Just last week, 
while I was performing euthanasia for a critically ill patient, the 
pet’s owner looked at me and said, “I bet this is the hardest part 
of your job.” That gave me pause.

For me, putting animals to sleep is not one of the hardest parts 
of being a veterinarian. That’s because euthanasia is often a 
blessing and gift to a suffering animal. In my experience, the 
hardest part of being a veterinarian is telling owners that their 
beloved pet has a terminal illness and will soon be leaving this 
world. The emotions that pass across their faces, even if they 
have suspected the worst for some time, are heart-wrenching.

I still remember the first person I had to share this terrible news 
with. He was a nice, middle-aged man with two small children 
and an 8-year-old Rottweiler named Stone. Stone was a member 
of the family, and when he started to limp, his owner brought 
him straight in to be checked out. Stone was a wonderful dog at 
home, but he was not a fan of the veterinary clinic. My best dog 
treats did nothing to warm his heart, and when I manipulated 
his painful left shoulder, well… that ended our chances of being 
best friends.

Even though Stone was not an admirer of mine, I liked him, 
and I really liked his owner. That made it so much harder to 
discuss his diagnosis: osteosarcoma. Osteosarcoma is a painful 
bone tumor that responds poorly to treatment. In some cases, 
treatments involving limb amputation and/or radiation therapy 
can be beneficial. In Stone’s case, these options were not feasible.

Together, Stone’s owner and I decided to provide him with the 
best palliative care we could, and we promised each other that 
we would not let Stone suffer. When the time came, we would 
do the right - if tough - thing and put him to sleep rather than 
allow him to live in increasing pain.

Stone’s owner was the first person I ever had an end-of-life 
discussion with, and he was also the first person to ask me a 
question I have heard hundreds of times since: “How will I 
know when it’s time?”

The most recent person to ask me this question was my own 
mother. Her Miniature Schnauzer has battled long-term 
health problems and was recently diagnosed with diabetes. 
Unfortunately, she initially responded poorly to treatment. She 
lost her love of food, began soiling her bed and was generally 
acting pitiful.

How to Decide

Over the past few years, I’ve heard a lot of veterinarians give 
wonderful advice to people who are wondering when it is time 
to give their pets the gift of a peaceful passing. Here are four of 
the best pieces of advice I’ve heard, and they are the same ones I 
passed on to my own mother for her consideration.

Every pet, illness and situation is different. There is no single 
rule that can be followed for when it is time to help your best 
friend “cross the rainbow bridge.” Getting input from your 
veterinarian on the specific medical conditions that your loved 
one may face is vital for doing what is best for your pet. You 
may also benefit from having a caring friend who is not as 
emotionally involved in the situation as you are to help you gain 
perspective and really “see” what is happening with your pet.

Remember that pets live in the moment. One of the most 
wonderful things about animals is how they embrace the 
present. Every time I walk into my house, my faithful Vizsla 
throws a one-dog ticker tape parade. The fact that I have entered 
the house thousands of times before, or that I will leave again in 
a few hours, means nothing. All that matters to him is the joy 
that he feels right now.

When our pets are suffering, they don’t reflect on all the great 
days they have had before, or ponder what the future will 
bring. All they know is how they feel today. By considering this 
perspective, we can see the world more clearly through their 
eyes. And their eyes are what matter.

Ask yourself important questions. Sometimes, articulating 
or writing down your thoughts can make the right path more 
apparent. Some questions that help pet owners struggling with 
this decision include:

•	 Why do I think it might be time to euthanize?
•	 What are my fears and concerns about euthanizing?
• 	 Whose interests, besides those of my pet, am I taking into 

account?
•	 What are the concerns of the people around me?
•	 Am I making this decision because it is best for my pet, or 

because it is best for me because I’m not ready to let go?

Measure their quality of life. This is no more than trying to 
determine how good or bad our pet’s life is at this moment. 
Trying to assess this can be difficult, but there are some ways 
you can try and evaluate it. Let’s take a look at a few of my 
favorites in the next section.

Is Life a Joy or a Drag?

Our pets may not be able to talk to us and tell us how they are 
doing, but if we pay close attention, there are many clues that 
can help us answer that question.

The Rule of “Five Good Things:”  Pick the top five things that 
your pet loves to do. Write them down. When he or she can 
no longer do three or more of them, quality of life has been 
impacted to a level where many veterinarians would recommend 
euthanasia.

(continued on p. 5)
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Good Days vs. Bad: When pets have “good days and bad days,” 
it can be difficult to see how their condition is progressing over 
time. Actually tracking the days when your pet is feeling good as 
well as the days when he or she is not feeling well can be helpful. 
A check mark for good days and an X for bad days on your 
calendar can help you determine when a loved one is having 
more bad days than good.

HHHHHMM: Doctor Alice Villalobos is a well-known 
veterinary oncologist. Her “HHHHHMM” Quality of Life 
Scale is another useful tool. The five Hs and two Ms are: Hurt, 
Hunger, Hydration, Happiness, Hygiene (the ability to keep the 
pet clean from bodily waste), Mobility and More (as in, more 
good days than bad). Dr. Villalobos recommends grading each 
category on a scale of 1-10 (with 1 being poorest quality of life 
and 10 being best). If the majority of categories are ranked as 5 
or above, continuing with supportive care is acceptable.

Pet Hospice Journal: Keeping a journal of your pet’s condition, 
behavior, appetite, etc., can be extremely valuable in evaluating 
quality of life over time.

A Tale of Two “Endings”

Thankfully, my mother’s Schnauzer, Zoe, eventually responded 
to her therapy.  As a perpetual optimist, I like to think that she 
may be with us for some time to come. Still, the reality of having 
older pets is that we must be vigilant in their care and aware that 
every day is a gift.

In the case of my long-ago patient, Stone, with whom I 
first walked this path, I am glad to say that he did not suffer 
unnecessarily with osteosarcoma. His owner made a good 
decision, and Stone crossed the rainbow bridge while in the 
loving arms of his people.  He was remembered by them as 
a strong, loving protector of the children in his family, and I 
will always remember his owner for having the strength and 
wisdom I hope we’ll all have when the time comes to say that 
final goodbye.

Recently, a bill entitled “H956 - Regulate Ownership of 
Aggressive Dog Breeds” was introduced in the NC House of 
Representatives.  The bill, sponsored by Rep. Rodney Moore, was 
supposedly introduced at the request of one of his Mecklenburg 
County-based constituents.  The bill specifically classes all 
Pit Bulls, Staffordshire Bull Terriers, Am Staffs, Rottweilers, 
Mastiffs, Chows, Presa Canario, and wolf hybrids as aggressive 
dogs. Furthermore, it requires a prospective owner of such 
breeds to do the following prior to ownership:

•	 Submit to a criminal background check by the county sheriff.
•	 Take a four hour course designed to educate about the 

temperament of these dogs and the requirements for their 
responsible ownership.

•	 Notify the issuer of their homeowners or renters insurance of 
compliance with this new law.

•	 Apply for a special permit to possess an aggressive dog breed.

Conviction for violation of these provisions would be a Class 3 
misdemeanor.

The implications here are enough to scare any dog owner.  What 
about other breeds not listed, would they be added in the near 
future?  Something like Dobermans, German Shepherd Dogs, 
American Cocker Spaniels?  This list has the potential to include 
many more breeds.  And what about that notification to your 
home insurer?  North Carolina does not regulate the home 
insurance market like it does other forms of insurance.  Issuers 
notified of your possession of a dog in a state that considers it an 
aggressive breed would be able to cancel your home insurance 
immediately, and without fear of reprisal or any consequence 
for their actions.  Forget about trying to find a new insurer, it 
would be time to sell the house and move to another state!

Sometimes legislation makes me think - what were they 
thinking? Well, this story will have a happy ending for many of 
DKC’s dog owners as Rep. Rodney Moore’s bill is going nowhere 
in a hurry.  Shortly after the bill’s introduction, the lobbyist for 
the NC Federation of Dog Clubs paid visits to several NC House 
of Representatives leaders and had them agree to assign the bill 
to a committee where it will never be heard and will die under 
provisions of the House Rules on May 16, 2013.  Chalk one up 
this time for dog owners’ rights.  Who knows what may be next.

	 -- Steve Wallis, DKC Delegate, NC Federation of Dog 	
		  Clubs

NC Federation of Dog Clubs UpdateWhen to Euthanize... (cont from p. 4)

Graduates from the Spring 2013 
Pet Therapy class.
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President
	 George Beglane

Vice President
	 Dee Wallis

Treasurer
	 Roger Akers

AKC Delegate
	 Linda Wozniak

Corresponding Secretary
	 Susan Cicone

Recording Secretary
	 Gillian Goodacre

Directors
	 Jan Gray	
	 Paulette Hicks
	 Joyce McHenry
	 Marcia Stedman

May 18, 2013
Canine Good Citizens Test
DKC Building

July 13-14, 2013
Obedience/Rally Trials
NetSports, Cary

August 31, 2013
Fall Show
Fairgrounds, Raleigh, NC

September 26-29, 2013
Fall Agility Trial 
     (w/ Danville KC)
Chatham, VA 

December 6-8, 2013
Obedience/Rally Trials
DKC Building

President	
	 Dee Wallis

Vice President
	 Anne Fitzgibbon

Treasurer
	 Linda Wozniak

Board Members
	 George Abell
	 Roger Akers

Agility Classes
	 Mary Whorton

Agility Trials
	 Anne Fitzgibbon
	 Anne Truesdale

Breeder Referral
	 Nancy Adams

CGC Program/Maintenance (outside)
	 George Beglane

Cheer
	 Carolyn Wolfe

Conformation Classes
	 Nancy Adams

Dog Legislation
	 Jan Gray
	 Linda Wozniak

Education
	 Kirk Ridge

Fall Show
	 Cathy Rubens

Librarian
	 Joanne Harrar

Membership
	 Terri Toohil

Newsletter
	 Cathy Wells

Obedience Classes
	 Sharon Pitz

Obedience Equipment/Yard Sale
	 Sharon Pitz

Obedience Trial December
	 Nancy Akers

Obedience Trial July
	 Jan Gray

Rentals (building/land)/Show & Go
	 Dana Pritchett

Social
	 Jeanne Stringall

Spring Show
	 Connie Howard

Tail Waggers
	 Steve Wallis

Tracking
	 Liz Rende

DKC Officers

Mark Your Calendars

Committee ChairsProposed Slate of Officers

Upcoming Meetings

May 20:  Election of new officers.

Dues are due!  Forms are on the 
DKC website, but if nothing has 
changed, just send your check to:
    Terri Toohil
    5017 Pine Trail Drive
    Durham, NC  27712



SATURDAY,	
  July	
  13,	
  2013	
  
RALLY	
  

	
  
CLASS	
   Amount	
   Sponsor	
  

	
   	
   (Include	
  exact	
  wording)	
  
Rally	
  Novice	
  A	
   	
   	
   	
   	
   $35.00	
   	
  
Rally	
  Novice	
  B	
   	
   	
   	
   $35.00	
   	
  
Rally	
  Advanced	
  A	
   	
   	
   $35.00	
   	
  
Rally	
  Advanced	
  B	
   	
   	
   $35.00	
   	
  
Rally	
  Excellent	
  A	
   	
   	
   	
   $35.00	
   	
  
Rally	
  Excellent	
  B	
   	
   	
   PD	
  -­‐$35.00	
   Kathleen	
  Downs	
  
	
   	
   	
  

OBEDIENCE	
  
	
   	
   	
  

CLASS	
   Amount	
   Sponsor	
  
	
   	
   (Include	
  exact	
  wording)	
  
Obedience	
  Novice	
  A	
   	
   	
   	
   	
   	
   PD	
  -­‐$45.00	
   Cathy	
  Whitaker	
  In	
  Memory	
  of	
   	
  

B&C’s	
  Spicy	
  Little	
  MicroBreu	
  CD	
  
Obedience	
  Novice	
  B	
   	
   	
   	
   	
   	
   PD	
  -­‐$45.00	
   Floranne	
  Etheridge	
  
Open	
  A	
   	
   	
   	
   	
   	
   	
   $45.00	
   Kathy	
  Small	
  
Open	
  B	
   	
   	
   	
   	
   	
   	
   $45.00	
   	
  
Utility	
  A	
   	
   	
   	
   	
   	
   $45.00	
   Ellen	
  Beasley	
  
Utility	
  B	
   	
   	
   	
   	
   	
   $45.00	
   	
  

Pre-­‐Novice	
  
Beginner	
  Novice	
  A	
   	
  

$45.00	
  
$45.00	
  

	
  
Tony	
  &	
  Sharon	
  Hinson	
  

Beginner	
  Novice	
  B	
   	
   $45.00	
   Tony	
  &	
  Sharon	
  Hinson	
  
Graduate	
  Novice	
   	
   	
   	
   	
  
Pre-­‐Open	
  

$45.00	
  
$45.00	
  

	
  

Graduate	
  Open	
   	
   	
   	
   	
   	
  
Pre-­‐Utility	
  

$45.00	
  
$45.00	
  

	
  

Versatility	
   	
   	
   	
   	
   	
   	
   $45.00	
   	
  
Non-­‐Regular	
  Sub-­‐Novice	
   	
   	
   $45.00	
   	
  
Non-­‐Regular	
  Novice	
  Wildcard	
   	
   	
   $45.00	
   	
  
Non-­‐Regular	
  Open	
  Wildcard	
   	
   	
   	
   $45.00	
   	
  
Non-­‐Regular	
  Utility	
  Wildcard	
   	
   $45.00	
   	
  
Non-­‐Regular	
  International	
  
Non-­‐Regular	
  Veteran	
   	
   	
   	
   	
  

$45.00	
  
$45.00	
  

	
  

Non-­‐Regular	
  Brace	
   	
   	
   	
   	
   	
   $45.00	
   	
  
Non-­‐Regular	
  Team	
   	
   1	
  
Non-­‐Regular	
  Team	
   	
   2	
  

$45.00	
  
$45.00	
  

	
  

Non-­‐Regular	
  Obed	
  Advanced	
  
Teamwork	
  

	
  
$45.00	
  

	
  

High	
  In	
  Trial	
   $60.00	
   	
  
High	
  Combined	
   $50.00	
   	
  



	
  

SUNDAY,	
  July	
  14,	
  2013	
  
RALLY	
  

	
  
CLASS	
   Amount	
   Sponsor	
  

	
   	
   (Include	
  exact	
  wording)	
  
Rally	
  Novice	
  A	
   	
   	
   	
   	
   $35.00	
   	
  
Rally	
  Novice	
  B	
   	
   	
   	
   $35.00	
   	
  
Rally	
  Advanced	
  A	
   	
   	
   $35.00	
   	
  
Rally	
  Advanced	
  B	
   	
   	
   $35.00	
   	
  
Rally	
  Excellent	
  A	
   	
   	
   	
   $35.00	
   	
  
Rally	
  Excellent	
  B	
   	
   	
   PD	
  -­‐	
  $35.00	
   Kathleen	
  Downs	
  
	
   	
   	
  

OBEDIENCE	
  
	
   	
   	
  

CLASS	
   Amount	
   Sponsor	
  
	
   	
   (Include	
  exact	
  wording)	
  
Obedience	
  Novice	
  A	
   	
   	
   	
   	
   	
   PD	
  -­‐	
  $45.00	
   Cathy	
  Whitaker	
  In	
  Memory	
  of	
   	
  

B&C’s	
  Spicy	
  Little	
  MicroBreu	
  CD	
  
Obedience	
  Novice	
  B	
   	
   	
   	
   	
   	
   PD	
  -­‐	
  $45.00	
   Floranne	
  Etheridge	
  
Open	
  A	
   	
   	
   	
   	
   	
   	
   $45.00	
   Kathy	
  Small	
  
Open	
  B	
   	
   	
   	
   	
   	
   	
   $45.00	
   	
  
Utility	
  A	
   	
   	
   	
   	
   	
   $45.00	
   	
  
Utility	
  B	
   	
   	
   	
   	
   	
   $45.00	
   	
  

Pre-­‐Novice	
  
Beginner	
  Novice	
  A	
   	
  

$45.00	
  
$45.00	
  

	
  
Tony	
  &	
  Sharon	
  Hinson	
  

Beginner	
  Novice	
  B	
   	
   $45.00	
   Tony	
  &	
  Sharon	
  Hinson	
  
Graduate	
  Novice	
   	
   	
   	
   	
  
Pre-­‐Open	
  

$45.00	
  
$45.00	
  

	
  

Graduate	
  Open	
   	
   	
   	
   	
   	
  
Pre-­‐Utility	
  

$45.00	
  
$45.00	
  

	
  

Versatility	
   	
   	
   	
   	
   	
   	
   $45.00	
   	
  
Non-­‐Regular	
  Sub-­‐Novice	
   	
   	
   $45.00	
   	
  
Non-­‐Regular	
  Novice	
  Wildcard	
   	
   	
   $45.00	
   	
  
Non-­‐Regular	
  Open	
  Wildcard	
   	
   	
   	
   $45.00	
   	
  
Non-­‐Regular	
  Utility	
  Wildcard	
   	
   $45.00	
   	
  
Non-­‐Regular	
  International	
  
Non-­‐Regular	
  Veteran	
   	
   	
   	
   	
  

$45.00	
  
$45.00	
  

	
  

Non-­‐Regular	
  Brace	
   	
   	
   	
   	
   	
   $45.00	
   	
  
Non-­‐Regular	
  Team	
  1	
  
Non-­‐Regular	
  Team	
  2	
   	
   	
   	
   	
  

$45.00	
  
$45.00	
  

	
  

Non-­‐Regular	
  Obed	
  Advanced	
  
Teamwork	
  

	
  
$45.00	
  

	
  

	
   High	
  In	
  Trial	
   $50.00	
   	
  
	
   High	
  Combined	
   $60.00	
   	
  



SHOW REPORTS      Please Note:  Only AKC wins with AKC titles are listed in show reports

Owner's Name Dog's Call 
Name Breed Date Show Class Score Leg Place Titles & Awards

AGILITY
George Beglane Abby Labrador Retriever 4/21/13 Durham Kennel Club Nov B Std 95 1 1 

Sharon Pitz Ahna Golden Retriever 4/20/13 DKC Nov-P JWW 100 1 1st 

Sharon Pitz Electra Golden Retriever 4/20/13 DKC STD MAS 100 1 Q 

Sharon Pitz Electra Golden Retriever 4/21/13 DKC STD MAS 100 2 4th 

Sharon Pitz Glory Golden Retriever 4/19/13 DKC MAS-P JWW 100 1 2nd 

Sharon Pitz Glory Golden Retriever 4/20/13 DKC MAS-P STD 100 1 1st 

Sharon Pitz Glory Golden Retriever 4/20/13 DKC Open-P Fast 62 1 1st 

Donna Wesemann Holly Welsh Springer Spaniel 3/30/12 Greater Monroe KC Exc Std 3rd AX 

Donna Wesemann Holly Welsh Springer Spaniel 3/30/12 Greater Monroe Excellent JWW 3rd AXJ 

Donna Wesemann Holly Welsh Springer Spaniel 4/19/13 DKC Masters JWW 100 1st 

Helen Sanderford Jada Weimaraner 4/11/13 Atlanta KC Nov B Std 3rd 1st NA and VCD1 

Emilie Beglane Kylie Labrador Retriever 4/20/13 Durham Kennel Club Nov P Std 100 1 

Emilie Beglane Kylie Labrador Retriever 4/20/13 Durham Kennel Club Nov P JWW 100 2 2 

Emilie Beglane Kylie Labrador Retriever 4/21/13 Durham Kennel Club Nov P Std 100 2 

Performance Shows (Agility, Earthdog, Field Trials, Herding, Lure Coursing, Obedience, Rally, Tracking, etc.)
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Owner's Name Dog's Call 
Name Breed Date Show Class Place Highest Win Special Merit

Emmy Wolters Seri Bouvier des Flandres 3/30/13 Greater Monroe KC Owner handler OHBOB OH Group 3 
Emmy Wolters Seri Bouvier des Flandres 4/19/13 Gtr Wash Bouvier Club Spec BOB Award of Merit 
Sharon Berthold TYEE Siberian Husky 3/23/13 Raleigh KC 12-18 mo Dog First in class Winners Dog 

Sharon Berthold TYEE Siberian Husky 4/10/13 Valdosta KC Open Dog First in Class Winners Dog 

Sharon Berthold TYEE Siberian Husky 4/14/13 Siberian Husky Club of Great-
er Atlanta - 2nd Specialty Open Dog First in Class Reserve WD at 

Specialty 

Conformation Shows



Owner's Name Dog's Call 
Name Breed Date Show Class Score Leg Place Titles & Awards

Emilie Beglane Kylie Labrador Retriever 4/21/13 Durham Kennel Club Nov P JWW 100 3 1 NJP!! 

Donna Wesemann Logam Welsh Springer Spaniel 4/19/13 DKC Masters Std 100 3rd 

EARTH DOG
Lynn Reagan-Hull Nick Westie 4/13/13 CTA Endurance 

Earthdog 
Q SE Q 
ME 

#1 for 
EE3 
title 

Lynn Reagan-Hull Nick Westie 4/14/13 CTA Endurance 
Earthdog 

Q SE Q 
ME 

#2 for 
EE3 
title 

Lynn Reagan-Hull Nick Westie 4/27/13 RREC Master Earthdog Q #1 Qualified first time do-
ing Master Earthdog! 

Lynn Reagan-Hull Nick Westie 4/27/13 RREC Endurance 
Earthdog 

Q SE Q 
ME 

#3 for 
EE3 
title 

Lynn Reagan-Hull Sugar Westie 4/13/13 CTA Senior Earthdog Q 2 
Lynn Reagan-Hull Sugar Westie 4/14/13 CTA Senior Earthdog Q 3 Senior Earthdog Title!!! 
Lynn Reagan-Hull Sugar Westie 4/27/13 RREC Master Earthdog Q #1 Qualified first time do-

ing Master Earthdog! 
Lynn Reagan-Hull Sugar Westie 4/28/13 RREC Master Earthdog Q #2 

HERDING
Anne Fitzgibbon Ceana Border Collie 3/23/13 Mid-FL Shetland Sheep-

dog Club 
Started B- sheep 85 3rd 1st HS-Bs 

Anne Fitzgibbon Ceana Border Collie 3/24/13 Mid-FL Cattle Dog Fanci-
ers 

Started B- sheep 90 4th 1st Reserve HIT 

Anne Fitzgibbon Ceana Border Collie 4/27/13 PBCA Started A- ducks 75 1/2 1st 2nd 
Anne Fitzgibbon Ceana Border Collie 4/27/13 PBCA Started B- ducks 94 1st 1st 
Anne Fitzgibbon Ceana Border Collie 4/28/13 PBCA Started A- ducks 81 2nd 1st 
Anne Fitzgibbon Ceana Border Collie 4/28/13 PBCA Started B - ducks 88 2nd 1st 
Gary and Susan Evenson Levi Border Collie 4/27/13 PBCA Herding Trial Adv Course A 

(sheep) 
91 1st 

Gary and Susan Evenson Levi Border Collie 4/27/13 PBCA Herding Trial Course B Started 
(sheep) 

95 1/2 3rd 2nd HSBs 

Gary and Susan Evenson Levi Border Collie 4/28/13 PBCA Herding Trial Course A Ad-
vanced (sheep) 

86 1/2 2nd 4th 

Gary and Susan Evenson Levi Border Collie 4/28/13 PBCA Herding Trial Course B Inter-
mediate (sheep) 

94 1/2 1st 1st 
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Owner's Name Dog's Call 
Name Breed Date Show Class Score Leg Place Titles & Awards

LURE COURSING
Emmy Wolters Joy Bouvier des Flandres 4/27/13 PKC - CAT#1 CAT PASS 1st 
Emmy Wolters Joy Bouvier des Flandres 4/27/13 PKC - CAT#2 CAT PASS 2nd 
Emmy Wolters Joy Bouvier des Flandres 4/28/13 PKC - CAT#3 CAT PASS 3rd CA!!! 

OBEDIENCE
Emmy Wolters Joy Bouvier 5/11/13 GCOC trial Graduate Novice 3rd 3rd GN!!!! 
Emmy Wolters Joy Bouvier 5/12/13 GCOC trial Graduate Novice 4th 3rd 

TRACKING
Donna Wesemann Holly Welsh Springer Spaniel 4/7/13 Oriole Dog Training Club TD Passed TD & 

VCD-
1 

Jeff Telander Sinner Labrador Retriever 4/28/13 Greater Louisville Training 
Club 

Variable Surface 
Tracking Test 

Pass Variable Surface Track-
ing (VST) and Cham-
pion Tracker (CT) 
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